
 

February 20, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Julia Lynn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Commerce 

Statehouse, Room 445-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Lynn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 185 by Senate Committee on Commerce 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 185 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 185 would allow a board of county commissioners with an established redevelopment 

district located within a federal enclave in the county to authorize, by resolution, any person, 

firm or corporation to install, maintain and operate utilities serving the redevelopment district.  

SB 185 would also allow a board of county commissioners to delegate these powers to a board of 

directors if a board of directors oversees the redevelopment district as authorized by the board of 

county commissioners.  Action taken in regard to the utilities of a redevelopment district would 

be subject to certain rules and guidelines set forth in the bill.  

 

 The Kansas Association of Counties estimates SB 185 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties 


